
REGULAR MEETING 

June 3, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the Township 

Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting were Supervisors’ 

Sangialosi, Batt, and Schmidt, Solicitor Matt McKnight, Planning Committee Chairman, Andre 

Weltman, Robert Kough, Jr., Emergency Coordinator, residents, Jeff Schmidt, Barry & Linda 

Smith, and Becky Moorehead, and Secretary Frantz.   

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the May 6, 2025 meeting, second by 

Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of May 31, 2025, second 

by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for June 3, 2025, second by 

Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after the May 6, 

2025 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Secretary Frantz read the roadmaster’s report. 

 

Secretary Frantz gave an update on the cost of the Ridge Road project. 

 

Andre Weltman had green number signs made for several areas in the Township.  Roadmaster 

Kutz will install.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi reported on the COG meeting. The next MAB meeting is June 30, 2025 

with Supervisor Schmidt attending.  Andre Weltman attended the Outreach meeting. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to increase the Township’s insurance coverage at the next renewal 

date, second Supervisor Schmidt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to ratify the permit for June 29, 2025 bike race, second Supervisor 

Sangialosi.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisors discussed a complaint concerning junk vehicles at 3 Pinebrook. The Township 

received a response from the homeowner and decided to not take action at this time. 

 

Andre Weltman reported that several dogs have been dropped off in the Township. 

 

The Friends of Pine Grove will hold their 5K race June 14th, 2025. 

 

Resident Becky Moorehead read a portion of the Constitution. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  The 

meeting adjourned at 8:14 PM. 

 

 

   

                                                                                                 Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

                                                                                                 Janet E. Frantz 

                                                                                                  Secretary/Treasurer 


